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Explorer Newsletter
August 24th  – August 28th 
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I would like to send out a big thank you to all of the parents who have donated supplies, snacks or their time already! Your support means a great deal to me, our classroom and your children, so thank you.




Mrs. Agee, Mrs. Knight and Mrs. Hobson are creating a password keeper for each family to keep on their refrigerator.  This password keeper will hold all passwords for Reading Eggs and Dreambox for the children in your family.  They would like to know if there are any other educational programs that your children use at home that use passwords.  If your children use other software, please send in the following slip and include the names of the programs used.  They will be able to leave a spot for the passwords and usernames on the password keeper card.
You do not need to send the usernames or passwords, just the name(s) of the program(s).

Programs Used:

_____________________________________________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________________________________________


REMINDERS-please read!


Please check planners and yellow folders EVERY night. I will try to communicate through planners when necessary.  Also remember that students need to have them every day at school.


Students may bring water bottles to class as long as they only hold WATER! If they do, please make sure it has a lid and their name (if a bought water). These will stay on their desk during the day.


Snack time is going well, thank you to those who have signed up and brought in snack already.  If you would still like to, visit our website to sign-up! � HYPERLINK "http://www.secondgradewithmrsmurphy@weebly.com" �www.secondgradewithmrsmurphy@weebly.com� 


Just a reminder for students to wear appropriate clothing and footwear.  Flip flops might be comfortable, but are often troublesome and break easily!


Remember, students are tardy at 7:41!





Behavior  I have already mentioned this in the First Day of School newsletter.  Just to remind, we use a clip system in our classroom where children are able to clip up for good choices, and clip down for not so good choices.  The consequence for two clips down is usually loosing part of recess.  If a student clips all the way to the bottom, it means a call home or they are sent to the office depending on the severity of the situation.   


We also have a system to encourage positive behavior.  Students are on “teams” and can receive team points for working hard, meeting goals and being ready to learn.  At the end of each week, we will add up the team points and the students on the winning team gets to choose a special reward (extra choosing time, reading in the library, lunch bunch, etc.)





New Morning Routine You will be receiving information from the school, however I wanted to remind you of our new routine for morning drop offs. In order to provide more instructional time, students will arrive at school in the same manner and be able to eat breakfast in the cafeteria.  Instead of going to the gym to wait, at 7:15 students will be sent back to their homeroom classes.  Teachers will be in their homerooms so that they are ready to begin the school day at 7:40.  This is different than last year, so I want to make sure and remind you of the changes.  Students will be counted tardy after 7:40.  





Reading We are beginning to get into our normal routine.  This week we will be focusing on plot, character and setting.  We will also be incorporating Habit 1 of our 7 Habits-Be Proactive into our reading curriculum this week.


We will not be starting our guided reading groups until after labor day, however, we will begin working in small groups within the classroom next week, focusing on specific reading skills.  





Homework 


Reading and spelling homework are being sent home today with the newsletter! Please comment in the reading log on the Reading A-Z book that was sent home to be read.  This helps me choose topics and levels for other books sent home!  Some students are also receiving any unfinished work from the week.  There are two assignments they could possibly have.  If your child does have unfinished work being sent home, I will provide instructions for the activity!


Homework folders are coming home! They are green and should come to school every day in your child’s backpack and go home every evening!


**Please do let me know if there are assignments that they might struggle with or are confusing.  They learn so quickly that I try to challenge them.  While it may seem difficult, as long as they are attempting the work then they will learn.  


Also remember, your children may need assistance with their homework, however, I do try and tailor the homework to them and the skills that I know they have, so do encourage them to do as much of the homework on their own (like writing).  








Writing We are working on generating ideas for writing pieces, and focusing on creating our own writing. We are working on learning to use our interactive writing notebooks and build our stamina to keep writing and add more to our pieces!








Math We will be reviewing addition and subtraction.  We will focus on using different skills to add and subtract one and two digit numbers (counting on, manipulatives, doubles, near doubles and making ten!).








Spelling/Vocabulary Words Practice, practice, practice!! I will send new spelling words home in the Friday newsletter.  Monday morning, the students will copy them into their planners.  We are beginning the year reviewing spelling patterns learned in first grade.  At the start of the year, we will begin with ten spelling words and three challenge words.  This week we will not have challenge words. The goal for spelling, is to practice the patterns, not only to memorize words! Some tricky words may need practice and memorization, but those that follow the pattern should be easy to spell if they learn the sound patterns.  I will send home a list of possible activities to help practice spelling words.  I will not require certain activities, but do expect them to be studying their words in some form or fashion.


Set 1: We will be learning, and possibly revising, the vowel diagraphs, ‘ai’, ‘oa’, and ‘igh’.


Set 1: wait, hail, aim, chain, coat, road, poach, light, might, tight


Challenge:  fighting, aiming, waiting








Contact  Information


Email: Caitlin.murphy@berea.kyschools.us


Phone: 859-986-4065


My planning is 11:50-12:35. Please contact me if you have any comments or questions!


� HYPERLINK "http://www.secondgradewithmrsmurphy.weebly.com" �www.secondgradewithmrsmurphy.weebly.com� 











